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Dear Secretary,

As the Tibetan people mourned the 50th anniversary of the forced exile of the Dalai Lama,
the Chinese government again proved to the world that it does not respect the wishes of
Tibetans by declaring 28 March “Serfs Emancipation Day.”

The Tibetan people will be emancipated only when they are freed from the tyranny of
Communist Party rule in Tibet.

Despite occupying Tibet for over half a century, your government has failed to win Tibetan
hearts and minds. In 2008, the Tibetan people reminded the world that no amount of
violence, political intimidation and discrimination will prevent them from insisting on the
right to control their own lives. Your government’s policies are destroying stability in Tibet
and China, not preserving it. We demand that you cancel “Serfs Emancipation” Day
immediately and end your government’s hard-line policies in all Tibetan areas.

TO:

Secretary of the Tibet Autonomous
Regional Party Committee

ZHANG Qingli Shuiji

Zhonggong Xizang Zizhiqu Weiyuanhui
Lasashi, Xizang Zizhiqu

People’s Republic of China
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The Chinese government in Tibet has declared ‘Serfs Emancipation Day’an annual holiday “to strengthen Tibetans’ patriotism”. 28 March 2009 marks the 50th
anniversary of the dissolution of the Tibetan government following a failed uprising against China’s occupation. China’s highly provocative attempt to rewrite
history is an affront to Tibetans and people of conscience everywhere, and will only strengthen Tibetan resistance against China’s occupation.
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